TOWN COUNCIL MEETING
June 15, 2020

The Town Council met June 15, 2020 at 6:00 p.m. in the Thorsby Municipal Annex
Building.

MEMBERS PRESENT: MEMBERS ABSENT:
Council Members:  Mayor Hight

Marilyn Collins

Chasity Chapman

Glenn Littleton

Neil Benson
Marvin Crumpton

Mayor Hight called the meeting to order at 6:00p.m. Terry Jackson gave the invocation.
Mayor Hight asked for approval of the Council Minutes from May 18, 2020,

Council Member Benson moved to approve the Council Minutes from May 18, 2020 as
presented. Council Member Collins seconded the motion. The motion carried with the
votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Collins, Littleton, Benson, Crumpton and
Chapman.

Council Member Littleton moved to approve the Park and Rec. Minutes from May 11,
2020 as presented. Council Member Crumpton seconded the motion. The motion carried
with the votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Collins, Littleton, Benson,
Crumpton and Chapman.

Old Business
Marilyn Collins water leak.

Council Member Littleton made a motion for a civil suite outside of the Council. Motion
died of lack of seconded motion.

Tree Removal bids.

Cleckler's Tree & Stump - $350.00 per load
Trimmer Up Tree Service, LLC - $500.00 per load

Council Member Littleton moved to approve Trimmer Up Tree Service, LLC for 10 loads
for $5,000.00. Council Member Chapman seconded the motion. The motion carried with
the votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Collins, Littleton, Benson, Crumpton
and Chapman.




Terry reported to the Council about the Lagoon.
New Business

Council Member Chapman moved to approve the Municipal Code 6/15/2020. Council
Member Littleton seconded the motion. The motion carried with the votes being as
follow: Yeas: Council Member Collins, Littleton, Benson, Crumpton and Chapman.

Council Member Benson moved to approve the Back to School Sales Tax Holiday (July
17-19, 2020). Council Member Chapman seconded the motion. The motion carried with
the votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Collins, Littleton, Benson, Crumpton
and Chapman.

Department Heads
Chief Barnett reported to the Council about a pedestrian struck by a train Saturday night.

Mayor Hight reported that the paving will begin June 22, 2020 on Concordia St. Mayor
Hight asked the Council while the contractor is here would they like to have some of the
Streets paved where they are in need of repair.

Council Member Benson moved to approve the extra paving at the same rate per ton, up
to $50,000.00. Council Member Collins seconded the motion. The motion carried with
the votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Collins, Littleton, Benson, Crumpton
and Chapman.

Council Member Littleton moved to approve the Financial Statement as presented.
Council Member Crumpton seconded the motion. The motion carried with the votes
being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Collins, Chapman, Littleton, Benson and
Crumpton.

Council Member Collins moved to approve the transfer of funds, and bills for June 15,
2020. Council Member Chapman seconded the motion. The motion carried with the
votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Chapman, Collins, Littleton, Benson and
Crumpton.

There being no further business to come before the council, Council Member Chapman
moved to adjourn. Council Member Collins seconded the motion. The motion carried
with the votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Collins, Chapman, Crumpton,
Benson and Littleton.



Robert Hight Mayor

ATTEST:

Town Clerk




